
 

 

25 March 2020 

 

Re: Latest Information Novel Coronavirus Impact – Remote Learning  

Dear Year 12 Students, 

 

I am writing to you to explain how the remote learning program we have had to put in place due to the outbreak 
of the Novel Coronavirus will impact your studies.  

 

Thank you so much for your cooperation and support in these difficult and unusual times.  

Please be assured that as a school, we have your learning and wellbeing as our highest priority. We are very 

aware of the additional pressures you face with the HSC and associated Assessment Tasks. We are living in very 

uncertain times with this global pandemic and all the associated national and local restrictions. 

Our aim is to ensure the continuity of your learning as much as is possible.  I will be monitoring the situation and 

in consultation with your teachers, will be making adjustments to ensure we are able to provide you with as fair 

and equitable adjustments as we are permitted to alleviate your stress. This is especially vital since NESA’s 

announcement yesterday that the HSC will go ahead for 2020. 

As with all NSW schools, from Tuesday 24th March 2020, we have asked students where possible to remain at 

home and undertake remote learning. 

Please see below for the summary of information specific to Year 12 for the remainder of Term 1 2020. 

Component Information Communication 

Teaching and learning Google 
Classrooms or 
other platforms 
as negotiated 
with your 
teachers 

See information 
on your Dept 
email for codes 
and how to 
access and use 
Google 
classrooms 

Work for every 
subject will be 
available and 
you may post 
work there for 
feedback to 
your teachers 

Email or phone your 
teachers as required on 
the @det.nsw.edu.au 
emails 

Teaching and learning Recommended you follow your normal timetable. 
You may follow your own timetable however ensure you check and complete work 
for each of your subjects every two days as important work may be required for 
completion. 

Assessment Tasks -
tests or practicals 

Attend school 
at the normal 
timetabled 
time/s to 
complete task  

Conducted by 
your teachers 
with appropriate 
social distancing 
measures 

Uniform 
optional 
Attend for task 
time only 

Email or phone your 
teachers with questions 
you need answered 



 

 

Assessment Tasks – 
Hand-in 

To be emailed 
to teachers, 
uploaded to 
Google 
Classrooms or a 
hard copy to 
front office 
ON DAY DUE BY 
3PM. 

If a hard copy 
delivered to the 
front office 
ensure the 
coversheet that 
includes your 
name  and your 
teacher’s name 
clearly 
 

 Email or phone your 
teachers with questions 
you need answered 

Assessment Tasks
  

Assessment tasks are COMPULSORY and MUST be completed in the times set.  If 
you have missed a test/practical task email your teacher when you can attend to 
complete.  In this current situation ONLY teachers MAY have ONE extra session for 
students to complete tests. 

Work Placements for 
VET 

Postponed Awaiting NESA 
information 

  

Performances practice Postponed Awaiting NESA 
information 

  

Major works and 
projects 

Email your 
teachers to 
negotiate when 
you can attend 
school to work 
on these 

Individual work 
only with 
appropriate 
social distancing 
measures 

 Email or phone your 
teachers with questions 
you need answered 

 

Any students who attend school will be completing the same online units of work as students who are learning 

from home. There will not be any face to face teaching until the school resumes normal activity. 

If you need to come in to see a teacher for any element of your work please email/phone them and make a 

suitable time and follow suitable social distancing measures. 

Year 12 Special Education students who attend school will follow social distancing measures and complete tasks 

set by their teachers. 

Teachers will be available to work and communicate with you between the hours of 8.45am and 3pm, Monday 

to Friday.  Outside of those times it is at each teacher’s discretion. 

Your Counsellors are available by phone, email or in person with an appointment. Please do not hesitate to 

contact them or any other school staff you need. 



 

 

Please be assured that we have your best interests at the centre of all that we are doing. Adjustments where 

required and where we are able will be made to assessment tasks in consultation with you and your teachers 

and communicated to you to alleviate stress and ensure fairness. 

Adjustments to the information above will be made as new information comes to us from the NSW DoE and 

NESA.  It will be communicated as a matter of urgency to students and parents on our website, Facebook and 

Schoolbag. 

Attached you will find the media release from NESA stating that the HSC will be going ahead at this 

point in time. 

 

Anna Tsoutsa 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

        

      



 

 

 

 

 

 
 


